
PUBLIC SAFETY & JUSTICE COORDINATING COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES

    April 9, 2018
Members Present:  Paul Steele, Douglas Path, Wallace Habhegger, and Carol Las.
Absent: Rod Sherwood
Also Present: Sheriff Scott Perkins, Chief Deputy Rob Conroy, Ryan Hallman, Randy Williams, Bob Smith, and Eric Weihe.
Paul Steele called the meeting to order at 5:03 pm. 
Review of the March 12, 2018 minutes. Habhegger moved to approve the March 12, 2018 meeting minutes, second by Path.  Motion carried (4-0).
MEDICAL EXAMINER
Budget Review: Bob Smith reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule with the Committee.

Caseload Statistics: Written reports provided and reviewed by committee and Bob Smith.  

JUSTICE DEPARTMENT

Budget Review: Eric Weihe reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule with the Committee.  There is some equipment that is currently missing; however, some of that equipment may be able to be recovered.  The current total of the missing equipment is $1,000.  There is a budget line item for replacement of lost and damaged equipment.  Weihe also pointed out that he will be working with an independent contractor to come in and assess the current Monroe County treatment court programs.  The cost for the evaluator is budgeted for and a portion of the cost will be funded with a treatment alternatives and diversion program grant.  
Justice Programs Report: Written reports provided and reviewed by committee members and Weihe.  There have been an average of 15 to 17 inmates on EMP through March.  As of the current date there are 24, with an additional inmate being processed by the end of the day.  
SHERIFF
Budget Review: Chief Deputy Conroy reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule with the Committee.  Conroy addressed the budget line item that has been exceeded in under Equipment Service under Emergency Management.  The EMPG and EPCRA both are currently exceed by 200% based on the cost of the new printers.  Finance has been made aware of the discrepancy between the previous printer costs, which the budget was drafted on, versus the new printer cost.  Conroy also indicated that there is an anticipated increase in cost for jail recruitment due to vacancies and upcoming vacancies. 
Sheriff’s Office Budget Adjustment: The budget adjustment is for the State Tribal Enforcement Program (STEP). Annually, the Sheriffs’ Office received a grant to assist the Ho-Chunk Nation with patrol of Ho-Chunk lands within the Sheriff’s jurisdiction.  Revenues associated with this program were received in excess of those anticipated.  The revenues of $22,496 were budgeted based on historical information.  Based on the actual revenue received of $24,742, the Sheriff asks that the amount received of $2,246 in excess of the budgeted amount be applied to the following expenditure accounts: 12110200.512000.S7230 Overtime $790, 12110200.515005.S7230 Retirement $87, 12110200.515010.S7230 Social Security $49, 12110200.515015.S7230 Medicare $11, 12110200.515020.S7230 Health Insurance $1,026, 12110200.515025.S7230 Dental Insurance $56, 12110200.515030.S7230 Life Insurance $5, 12110200.515040.S7230 Workers Comp $8, 12110200.533200.S7230 Mileage $214.  Habhegger moved to approve the Budget Adjustment, second by Path. Motion carried (4-0).
Caseload Statistics: Written reports provided and reviewed by committee and Chief Deputy Conroy. Sheriff Perkins pointed out the importance of the county K9 with a recent seizure of 1/8 kilo of cocaine.  

2018 Jail Inspection results: Hallman reviewed the jail inspection results.  It was noted that the inspection was the first since the opening of the new jail, which represented 18 months.  The results are similar to other counties, which have experienced a transition to a new facility.  This inspection is also the first under the new codes and standards.  The violations listed in the report have been addressed.  Corrective actions include logistical changes as well as staff training.  Jail administration implemented an aggressive staff plan to ensure compliance of the requirement to log cell checks.   

Legal access to inmates was noted in the report.  Many counties fulfill this requirement by providing internet access to inmates.  The jail budget did include internet access to the jail so that inmates would have the ability to access legal resources.  There was a concern expressed about the internet access and maintaining a separate server for the Lexus Nexus program that the inmates would have access to.  Currently statute books are made available to inmates and staff is looking up case law and providing that information to inmates.  

Education for minors was also discussed.  There was a violation noted based on a 17 year-old inmate, who did not have immediate continuing education made available.  A 17 year-old is handled as an adult in criminal matters, yet viewed as a minor for educational decisions.  The continuing education was corrected within approximately seven (7) days.  Jail staff will reach out to the respective school districts for a lesson plan if an event similar should occur with a minor being booked into the jail.  


Each jail inspection report includes goals for the upcoming year.  Some of the goals noted in the report included more field training officer opportunities for staff, Leadership in Police Organization training, and Prison Rape Elimination Act training.  

DISPATCH
Justice Center Radio Repeater: Williams indicated that since the Sheriff’s Office moved into the new justice center the radios do not have adequate communication capabilities. The concerns are due to the thickness and the building materials used in the construction of the justice center.  Other restriction noted by other first responder agencies include communication difficulties in some businesses and hospitals.  Part of the restrictions are with paging and that issue can resolved by agencies moving from MOpage to their respective channels following a page.  Williams indicated that the County Board Chair and the County Administrator have been made aware of the issues.  Williams received a $77,000 quote from BayComm to provide additional equipment necessary to provide increased coverage.  In attempt to reduce cost, Williams received additional quotes.  One quote representative of a separate Sheriff’s Office repeater channel is $48,000. To repeat and filter just the Sheriff’s Officer channel that cost would be $28,000.  There is no current funding in the budget for this.  
A committee suggestion included getting the cost to provide “baystation drops” to improve communications within the Sheriff’s Office.  The committee would also like to know what the indoor radio capabilities are in other public buildings throughout the county. It was pointed out that both the City of Tomah and the City of Sparta have their own radio systems and county law enforcement would be able to switch to their respective channels for events in the two cities.  
Budget Review: Randy Williams reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule with the Committee.  Williams noted that overtime costs are slightly high for this time of year due to current vacancies.  It was noted that continued vacancies are resulting, in part, from the current wage scale for dispatch.  

Next Meeting Date/Time: May 14, 2018 at 5:00. 
Agenda Items for next meeting: None noted 
Las moved to adjourn at 7:03 p.m., second by Habhegger. Motion carried (4-0). 
Recorder 
Darlene Pintarro

